March 20, 2023

Meeting Minutes

President Faye Hargrove rang the bell and called the meeting to order.
Kevin Grogan gave the Pledge and Invocation.
Connie Melear gave the Sunshine Report.
Interact Students introduced themselves.
Visiting Guest were introduced.
Announcements:
« Next Week Speaker: Ryan Erlacher — Director of Athletics at Augusta University
» World Water Day — Wednesday, March 22nd.
* New Member Social — Thursday, March 23rd, 5:30 — 7:00pm — Sacred Heart
* No meeting April 3rd, Masters Week
« Rotary Golf Clinic — Tuesday April 18th, West Lake Country Club.
o Club Golf Outing is Tuesday May 2nd, No regular meeting on Monday, May 1st.
o Club Outing at Augusta Greenjackets game — Wednesday, May 10th.

« Club Outing at Atlanta Braves game — Sunday, June 11th.

CART

President Faye asked everyone to donate to the blue buckets on the tables. Give online at mycartfund.org. Login credentials are the same as DACDB.

The inside challenger this week was Susan Jernigan and the outside challenger this week was Jim Puryear.

Today’s Program

Ed Presnell came forward and introduced our Guest speaker, Mike Muldowney — Past District Governor and current Chairman of Rotary Youth Exchange for District 6920.

He presented on the various benefits, options and programs offered through the Rotary Youth Exchange. Nearly 10,000 high school students between 16 and 18 participate in the worldwide program each year. There is a
relatively low costs to the families who seek to provide this opportunity to their children. The Long-Term Program is approximately 1 year in length and is the “flagship” exchange program. In this program, students are immersed in
the foreign country and attend a local high school there. The Short-Term Program is a summer program that is approximately two weeks abroad with two weeks at home with an exchange brother or sister. In this program,
students live with local host families that are fluent in English. Scholarships are available through Rotary for interested students.

Mike concluded his presentation by strongly encouraging and advocating that club members consider the opportunity for students in our area to participate in the program.

President Faye led us in the four-way test and then adjourned the meeting.



